
 
July 15th, 2022 

Dear Pastor and Friends, 
 
 Yesterday was a historical event in the Bible College/School building project. Two years, 
two months and nine days had passed since the groundbreaking ceremony, May 5, 2020. At 
that time, it was just a vision and a drawing. As of yesterday, the last section of concrete roof 
was poured to complete the structure of the first two stories. We thank God, and all of you who 
were used of God to participate in making this event happen in a much shorter time than we had 
ever dreamed possible. 

 
 Of course, there is still a 
great deal more to be 
accomplished with the 
plastering, painting, tile flooring, 
electrical installation, lighting, 
fans, bathrooms, demolition of 
the remaining old buildings, 
landscaping, parking lots, 
sidewalks, playground, etc., etc. 
Then, there is still a third story 
in the plan. But again, it was a 
very important day and I am 
very grateful to all who helped. 
 
 June 26 was the 35th 

anniversary of the "mother church" in Tuxtla Gutiérrez. Taking that number, we enlisted 35 men 
and 35 women to form teams of three or four members with the goal of each team inviting 35 
people to the special two hour service. The work paid off and there were 752 people in the a.m. 
service, the largest anniversary service ever for this church. Between the a.m. and p.m. services 
there were 124 first-time 
visitors and 14 people who 
trusted Christ as Savior. 
What a blessed time it was! 
 
Yours in His service, 
Dan and Debbie Morris 

Dealing with the 12 
people who came 

forward in the AM 
service to be saved. 


